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New format for

annual holiday party

lets BIARC members

socialize safely

Meet on
Zoom

Set for Saturday,

January 9:

Noon BIARC

Board meeting, then

a membership

program at 2 p.m.

Details on BIARC

ListServe.

Continued
on next page

The essence and

warmth of the

Christmas spirit

were in the air

and in the room,

albeit a bit

fragmented, on

Dec. 12 as the

club celebrated

the holidays.

Members who

could, gathered on

Zoom to exchange

greetings, share

reminiscenses and

deal with bits of

BIARC and other

Vice President Jim Huntley, WH6FQI, invited us into his

shack housed in "a giant metal box," where he makes

serious use of magnets to install radio equipment and

other necessary fixtures, including his "Charlie Brown

Christmas tree."

Magnets are a primary building

block at the WH6FQI shack.

Jim Huntley,

WH6FQI

William Polhemus,

NH6ET

Jeremy Punsalan, KH7CN

Doug Wilson, KH7DQMike Last, NH7JT

Bob Schneider,

AH6J

Harvey

Motomura,

AH6JA

Linda

Quarberg,

WH6LQ



From Page 1

Page 2

hobby­related business.

It was at times a virtual

open house, as we got a

look at hamshack

equipment and heard

from some of the

operators.

In opening the

"freeform" session,

President William

Polhemus, NH6ET, noted

that he "loves all things

radio" and is "in the

hobby to help people."

Treasurer Tony Kitchen,

WH6DVI, discussed the

emergency siren testing

support isle hams are

providing the Hawaii

County Civil Defense

Agency. On the first

working day of the

month, strategically

placed radio operators

are monitoring

performance of

community sirens. Tony

said more volunteers are

needed to serve as net

controls. If you have All­

Star capabilities and

want to help, contact

him, Darrell Asuka,

KH6RDO, or Bev Gable,

KH7LM.

Vice President Jim

Huntley, WH6FQI, invited

us into his shack, where

he no doubt has set

some sort of world

record for employing the

most magmounts. Noting

that he lives in "a giant

metal box," Jim said he

makes serious use of

magnets to install radio

equipment and other

necessary fixtures,

including his "Charlie

Brown Christmas tree."

As the "show and tell"

Alan Okinaka, KH6ATU

John Bush, KH6DLK

Tony Kitchen, WH6DVI

Terry

Dowling,

KH6L

Les Hittner, K0BAD

Mel Uchida, KH6EKD

Kyle Matsuda, WH6FQQ

Kevin Bogan, AH6QO

Roy Kunishige, WH6FYK

David Miller, KH6CZ

session drew to a close,

William said he had one major

announcement: Membership!

As of the holiday gathering, we

had only three paid members

heading into the next year.

Dues are due, he said. Pay

online or mail a check to the

club.

Check club website,

biarc.net, for details.



Aloha Chapter
of 10­10 International

Local hams active on 10­meters

encourage amateur radio licensees at

all levels to join in the fun.

[More info on the world of Ten­Ten

is available on Facebook and at

https://www.ten­ten.org]

Photo by WH6LQ

Peggy Gentle, KE6TIS, has a new

QTH ­­ Pueblo, Colorado. A

longtime stalwart of BIARC, she is

missed.

Aloha, Peggy

KE6TIS, hard­working BIARC volunteer, moves to Colorado

The club sends its

aloha across the miles

to Peggy Gentle,

KE6TIS, who has moved

from Puna to Pueblo,

Colorado to reunite

with her family.

Long­time net control

for the BIARC

Wednesday morning

net, Peggy provided a

professional, yet

personal, warm and

welcoming mid­week

chat session for hams

driving to and fro or

just grasping their first

hot beverages of the

day.

Instead of seeing lush

jungle and Kalij

pheasants, she now

looks out her window to

see cold white stuff on

the ground and deer

ambling by.

We miss you already,

Peggy, and thank you

for all of the time and

effort and years you've

dedicated to amateur

radio in East Hawaii.

KE6TIS is a former

BIARC Vice President, a

VE (Volunteer

Examiner) generous

with her time in assisting with

licensing and license upgrade

testing sessions, and an all­

around volunteer at countless

club events.

She has toted the club's big

refreshments tubs to and from

meetings for several years,

setting up, cleaning up and
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greeting everyone while

making countless pots of

coffee.

Peggy got involved in

ham radio back in the early

'90s while working for the

phone company in

California.

She ran a regular weekly

net there, as she did for

many years for BIARC, and

stood up for emcomms in

times of crisis.

"I fell in love with the

magic of radio in my first

phone company job in

1969," Peggy reminisced.

"I worked coastal harbor

and HF marine radio while

working in the Oakland

Overseas and High Seas

office.

"I have always

loved the “connecting” of

people through radio.

"Even in my answering

service work, in Sonoma

County, which came

later, we did voice paging

for things like the airport

crash line, and phone patch

radio connecting for the

geysers plant.

"It was always useful and

rewarding."



Coordinator Doug Wilson, KH7DQ,

announces the next Technician License

Preparation Class via Zoom starts Feb. 10. He

provides this synopsis of the class:

Purpose: The purpose of this class is to

prepare you to pass the test for the entry­level

Technician Class Amateur Radio License and

be able to assist as a communicator with

disaster relief activities.

If you’re not interested in disaster relief, this

will still be a good introduction to a wonderful

life­long hobby. There is much more that you

will want and need to learn to become a

competent radio operator and to enjoy

Amateur Radio as a service activity and hobby.

That additional knowledge and experience can

be gained after you have received your license

through operation, additional classes, or

working with an “Elmer.”

American Radio Relay League (ARRL): We

encourage you to join the ARRL (arrl.net).

This is a national organization of radio

amateurs which works to protect our

frequencies and operating privileges and

provides our Volunteer Examiner (VE) service

for exams. The cost is very reasonable and you

get a great monthly magazine (“QST”) with

technical, operating, equipment reviews, and

general interest features for hams. You can

also choose to receive a monthly magazine

(“On the Air”) that contains subjects to help

new hams.

Reference: You will be provided, by email,

with the Technician License question pool and

numerous other reference materials

throughout this course to assist you in

preparing for the exam.

Schedule: This class will be conducted

virtually via Zoom. You will be provided with

an invitation that contains a link to the Zoom

site before each class. All classes will begin

promptly at 6:30 p.m. and we suggest that you

check in 5 minutes before class starts.

Here is what will be covered: Taking the

exam: When you have completed this class,

you may take the exam virtually as well.

Please go to this web page to register for

your http://hameducation.org/register You

will need to send a check for $15.00 payable

to the ARRL.VEC. You will receive instructions

when you register.

The trainers for this class will be:

Doug Wilson, KH7DQ, Amateur Extra Class,

ARRL Registered Instructor

Ph. (808) 985­9362

Tech License Preparation Class via Zoom starts Feb. 10
Email: douscelle@aol.com

Jim Tatar, WH6EMN, Amateur Extra Class

Ph. (808) 960­1545

Email: james.tatar@yahoo.com

It’s up to you: Experience has shown that those

who are successful on the exam are those who

attend class regularly and study outside of class

using the study aids provided and available on

the internet.

For online test practice, we recommend three

sources:

http://qrz.com. This site generates practice tests

and gives you immediate feedback on questions

answered correctly or incorrectly. It keeps track

of which of the 423 possible questions that you

may encounter on your test that you have seen.

On the home page click the “Resources” drop­

down tab at the top of the page and select

“Practice Amateur Radio Exams.” You will need

to register to use this. You won’t have a call sign

yet, so register with another user name. You can

change it to your call sign later. You need a valid,

working email address to complete registration.

Make sure that you select the “2018 Technician

Exam Practice Test” when using this tool to

practice. This site becomes more valuable after

about the third session when you have been

exposed to most of the material.

http://eham.net/exams. This site also generates

practice tests and gives you feedback after you

have completed answering all 35 questions. At

the end of the test it gives you the answers you

got right and for those that you missed it gives

you the correct answers. No registration is

required to use this site.

http://hamstudy.org. This site offers several

study features including “Study Flash Cards”,

“Read Questions” and “Practice Test.” Although

the site asks you to log in, you can click on

“Continue as Guest” without having to register.

Ask us:

As you study, keep track of the things you don’t

understand and ask them in class. Also feel free

to email or call us at any time with questions.

It’s a new language. In many ways, learning the

material for the amateur radio exam is like

learning a new language. You will hear words

and terms that sound familiar but which may

have a different meaning in this context. There

will be concepts that will be new to you, unless

you have a technical background.

Don’t feel alone. Everybody feels as lost as you

do. Help everyone in the class by asking the

things that puzzle you during our class sessions.
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The world's largest solar observatory,

National Science Foundation (NSF) Daniel K.

Inouye Solar Telescope in Hawaii, has

released its first image of a sunspot,

capturing the phenomenon in striking detail.

The image, taken last January, is among

the first solar images of the new Solar Cycle

25. The telescope's 4­meter primary mirror

will give the best views of the sun from

Earth throughout Solar Cycle 25. The image

was released along with the first of a series

of Inouye­related articles featured in the

Solar Physics journal. As radio amateurs

know, sunspots and other solar activity can

affect HF radio propagation, among other

things, and they are where coronal mass

ejections (CMEs) and solarflares originate.

The Inouye telescope is in its final stages of

construction.

"While the start of telescope operations

Winlink practice session

From nh7it@arrl.net on Dec. 17:

Aloha, to Hawaii ARES members:

Many of you have probably heard about

Winlink email. This digital means of

sending email over amateur radio bands

is gaining popularity in the emergency

communication field. The American Red

Cross recognizes Winlink as an important

means of sending messages.

(see

https://www.redcross.org/local/california

/southern­california/about­us/news­and­

events/news/disaster­services­

technology.html)

If you are interested in viewing the

recent “HIPPA for Ham Radio

presentation,” it is available under the

link below.

73

Tony Kitchen

WH6DVI

Chair, BIARC Public Service

Communication Committee

The program on Dec. 10 focused on

HIPPA, the Health Insurance

Portability and Accountability Act,

has been slightly delayed due to the impacts

of the COVID­19 global pandemic, this image

represents an early preview of the

unprecedented capabilities that the facility

will bring to bear on our understanding of

the sun," said David Boboltz, NSF Inouye

Solar Telescope Program Director. Solar

Cycle 25 is predicted to peak in mid­2025.

"With this solar cycle just beginning, we

also enter the era of the Inouye Solar

Telescope," said Matt Mountain, President of

the Association of Universities for Research

in Astronomy (AURA), the organization that

manages the National Solar Observatory and

the Inouye Solar Telescope.

During the peak of Solar Cycle 24, 120

sunspots were tracked. Some 115 sunspots

are predicted for the peak of Solar Cycle 25.

­­ Thanks to the National Solar

Observatory and news media reports

First solar image from isle observatory shows sunspot close up
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Our ARES leadership would like to extend

the opportunity for you to learn and practice

sending Winlink messages.

We plan to have a weekly practice and

learning session starting in January. I plan

to send to each member that joins a practice

assignment that you have a week or more to

complete.

Please send me your call sign, and starting

soon I will send to you via Winlink your

weekly assignment. If you are new to

Winlink, ask for help and I will send you

instructions on how to start learning about

Winlink, or you can visit www.winlink.org.

Van

ASEC­PAC

with speakers/presenters Dr.

Gordon Gibby, KX4Z, and Dr.

Robert Patton, W4PG.

Viewing Zoom Presentation:

https://vimeo.com/

489768090

Download Zoom

presentation:

https://vimeo.com/user1075

47861/download/489768090

/b434785c3e

Documents:

https://www.dropbox.com/sh

/9kyu98a4ad1sxl6/AADwXx

EFx0dZ58XQcfjiA6uJa?dl=0

Please feel free to share

this and our other

presentations with your

friends, clubs and

organizations

Send presentation

comments and suggestions

to RATPAC Planning

committee:
ratpac.plan@gmail.com.

Check out ‘HIPPA for Ham Radio’ presentation



Oregon ARRL VEC

testing group offers

drive­up service
Volunteer Examiners in Grant

County, Oregon, affiliated with

the ARRL Volunteer Examiner

Coordinator (VEC), put their

heads together to overcome

adversity and hold a safe and

secure drive­in exam session

that took pandemic precautions

into account.

Current health regulations in

Oregon precluded both indoor

and outdoor gatherings, so the

Grant County Amateur Radio

Club, the local ARES Group, and

the Grant County Emergency

Radio Infrastructure Coalition

(ERIC) combined forces to offer

five candidates the chance to

obtain their first license or to

upgrade their existing license,

all from the comfort of their

vehicles.

"Many amateur radio clubs

have experimented with exams

via the internet," said Steve

Fletcher, K7AA, who is the ARES

Emergency Coordinator for

Grant County. "In eastern

Oregon, with the cooperation of

the County Roads Department,

we chose to hold a 'drive­up'

exam session on Dec.12. Under

the circumstances, we used four

ARRL VEs for the exam instead

of the required three." Wheeler

County ARES loaned Stuart

Bottom, K7FG, to help as the

third required examiner.

Fletcher reports three new

Technician­class licensees and

two new General­class radio

amateurs resulted from the

session.

Required ARRL VEC forms

contained pre­printed data ­­

including the FCC Registration

Number (FRN) ­­ were given to

the candidates on a clipboard.

Each candidate took the exam

in the front seat of their own

Health regulations in Oregon precluded both indoor and

outdoor gatherings, so the Grant County Amateur Radio

Club, the local ARES Group, and the Grant County Emergency

Radio Infrastructure Coalition (ERIC) combined forces to

offer five candidates the chance to obtain their first license or

to upgrade their existing license, all from the comfort of their

vehicles.

vehicle. Cell phones, papers,

and anything not required for

the exam were removed.

"Everyone dressed warmly,

and most candidates had their

heaters running," Fletcher

reported.

A camper owned by Ronda

Metler, KB5LAX, and a

communications van owned by

Fletcher served as sites to check

results and sign forms.

The Grant County Roads

Department loaned its parking

area for the exam session.

Thanks to Steve Fletcher, K7AA;

photos courtesy of Thomas

Dekany
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The
President's
Corner William

Polhemus

NH6ET

It’s hard to write

impactful things after

such an impactful year.

2020 is a hard act to

follow. This is the last of

these articles for me to

write from the President’s

seat. The assignment of

BIARC Board members to

specific officer’s positions

will happen at the next

board meeting, and my

role in 2021 will be

different. I’d b

tter make this good ...

But no. I’ve been

scratching my head for

days trying to figure out

what to say to my radio

ohana, as 2020 comes to a

close, and 2021 takes

over. I could wax poetic

about change, and all

that. It all seemed

a bit too contrived.

Instead, I just want to

say thank you. Thank you

for being there at the

meetings. Thank you for

being there on the air.

Thank you for being there

for your friends and

family.

Being a member of

BIARC has been one of the

most positive and

rewarding parts of my life. I

am an incredibly private

and reclusive person. No,

really, I am that cranky

hermit living at the end of

that road everyone says not

to go down, “because

there’s a cranky hermit

down there.”

Having the club in my life

has brought me into contact

with great people. People

whom I would have never

met, had it not been for our

shared passion for radio. I

showed up to the club

without knowing a single

one of you, and you

accepted me. Not only did

you accept me, you pulled

me in.

There are a lot of changes

afoot. That’s just life. Me? I

know I’ll get through those

changes just fine.

Because, I have you. My

radio ohana. Thank you.

William – NH6ET

'Mahalo to my

radio ohana'

Twenty Twenty Won
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